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On August 3, 2001, Philip T. Ashton of the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) and Fred Cunliffe of Council staff met James Paris and Janice Mawson of Dominion Nuclear Connecticut, Inc. owner and operator of the Millstone Power Station.  

Dominion proposes to install a sand/salt storage shed located in an area south of the fire training facility and west of the Millstone access road outside the secured area that contains the nuclear generating units.  Presently Dominion stores sand/salt during the winter months on an open field located approximately 900 feet north of the proposed site and east of the Millstone access road. The sand/salt storage shed will be a 40-foot diameter, domed structure.  The structure will be built on a six-inch bituminous concrete pad.  No foundation or footings will be required.  The storage shed will consist of an eight-foot tall and one-foot thick concrete ring wall with two faces of steel reinforcement.  The exterior will have pre-stressed plywood sheathing laminated to wooden frames, and roofing material.  The sand/salt storage shed will be capable of holding 640 tons or 600 yards of sand/salt material.

The proposed location is presently used for temporary storage other than for sand and salt.  Construction of the permanent storage structure would be consistent with current use.  No substantial clearing or grading will be required.  Erosion and sediment controls will be installed prior to the commencement of construction.  This area is surrounded by vegetation and far removed to adjacent properties.

The Town of Waterford Planning and Zoning Commission approved the site plan for this structure on March 12, 2001.  The Town of Waterford has concluded that “the sand/salt storage shed is a recommended best management practice to limit the discharge of salt and sand as a source of a non-point pollution.”

Dominion contends the proposed installation of the sand/salt storage shed at Millstone does not constitute a modification of the existing generating facility nor would it have a substantial adverse environmental effect; therefore, no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required.

